May 9th. 1924. Dr. L. P. Jacks. C/o. President McGiffert. Union Theological College, New York City. My dear Dr. Jacks :-Thank you very much for your letter of May 7th. I am afraid that there are other letters now on their way to you via England. Your letter would indicate that your impression is that Convocation takes place on the31st of May. As a matter of fact it will be held at 10.30 a.m. on the morning of Friday, May 30th. I hope this makes no difference to you. In a letter written to you on April 17th and addressed to you at Oxford I asked if you would be my guest in Montreal from the time of your arrival until after Convocation. The Rev. Dr. Snow, in whose church I am told you are to speak on Sunday, June 1st, desires that you be his guest over the week end. I would suggest, therefore, that you come to me as soon as you arrive in Montreal and remain with me until some time Saturday. Please let me know by what train you will arrive. Yours faithfully,